DRAFT                              BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES
  Wednesday, December 16, 2013
      Swampscott, MA 01907
Attendance: Chairman, Jill Sullivan, Vice Chair, Barry Greenfield, Selectmen Glenn Kessler, John Callahan, Matthew Strauss, and Town Administrator, Thomas Younger. 
Executive Session: 
The Board voted on a motion to open executive session on a motion by Selectman Strauss on an update on legal matters, seconded by Selectman Kessler. A roll call was taken. 

Attorney Tom McEnaney of Kopelman & Paige, P.C. updated the Board on ongoing legal matters-No Votes were taken. 

The Board voted on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to close executive session and return to open session, seconded by Selectman Strauss. A roll call was taken.

Open Discussion:

A discussion on the Rail Road property future use took place. 

Open Discussion:
Machon School reuse was openly discussed: 

The Caleb Group spoke about their idea to put a senior housing project at the site of the former Machon School. 

Members of the Swampscott Historical Commission Sylvia Belkin and Sue Munafo endorsed the idea of the Caleb Group for senior housing at the former Machon School.

Resident Ray Patalano spoke as a direct abutter to the Machon Property and would like the Town to have more open space in the Community.  Mr. Patalano questioned what else is needed in Town. Mr. Patalano suggested to tear down the building and leave as open space.
Resident Gerry Perry questioned the presentation by the Caleb Group and inquired if their presentation to the Board was scheduled as a Public Hearing.  Gerry Perry suggested that open space is good for the Community. Gerry Perry commented there are available grants available for communities for open space and suggested not to sell of all the Towns assests. Gerry Perry stated although selling the property would be economically good for the Town open space is better for the entire community. 
Appointments:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to appoint Mary Webster and Jack Beerman to the Charter Review Committee, seconded by Selectman Strauss. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to approve the transfer of Firefighter Steve Sentementes from North Andover as a member of the Swampscott Fire Department, seconded by Selectman Callahan. 
 Kevin Breen, Swampscott Fire Chief spoke on the above transfer. 
Selectman Callahan asked what the process was for a transfer.

Votes of the Board:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to approve meeting dates on January 8, 2014, January 22, 2014, February 5, 2014, February 12, 2014, March 5, 2014, and March 19, 2014, seconded by Selectman Greenfield. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to approve a change of Entertainment license use to include live jazz music and piano no longer than the current hours of operation, seconded by Selectman Greenfield. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to approve invoice for Kopelman & Paige, P.C. in the amount of $7,236.00, for services through October 31, 2013, seconded by Selectman Strauss. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to approve invoice for Anderson & Kreiger, LLP in the amount of $1,562.52, for Phillips Beach, seconded by Selectman Callahan. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to approve a Class II Car Dealer’s permit for Silver Star Motors, 222 Paradise Road, Swampscott, Mass for the year 2014, seconded by Selectman Strauss. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to approve per the Towns Public Naming Policy to name the driveway that runs off of Overhill Road and the Greenway to the upper Jackson Park Field and Track as Whalen’s Way, seconded by Selectman Greenfield. 
 Town Administrator’s Report:

Thomas Younger, Town Administrator updated the Board on the following: 
· January meeting will have dredging project update.

· Reimbursement from 2013 Storm in the amount of $52K. 

· Meeting with the School Administration on their Capital Plan.

· Department of Revenue / Consolidated Business Manager.

· School Building Committee’s project going forward.

· Federal grant for fields was sent to Chairman, Chris Urbano.
Selectmen’s Time:
 Selectman Kessler spoke on the Cub Scouts Pack 55 and thanked Gino Cresta, DPW Director for putting their information on the Town flashing sign. Selectman Kessler spoke on the Phase One of the paradise drainage. The Dory sign entering Swampscott has been removed and a possibility of a Town Wide contest has been spoken of to have the sign replaced. 
Selectman Greenfield spoke on having a permanent bathroom at Phillips Beach. Selectman Greenfield spoke of a Town wide sign contest.
Selectman Sullivan spoke of the Tri-Chair meetings

Adjournment:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to adjourn meeting at 9:00PM seconded by Selectman Strauss.   
True Attest:
Maureen Shultz
 Administrative Assistant 

